
Chairman Howard Hahn with the Pledge of Allegiance called the Regular Meeting of the Hamilton Township Board of Trustees to order at 7:30 p.m.		

Members Present:   Hahn   yea			Craiglow   yea			Hann   yea

Visitors Present:  Marvin Young, Gwen Young, Lisa Everts, Robert Everts, Mary Ann Armstrong,
                             Gary Armstrong

(2020-18)____APPROVAL OF MINUTES
		M. Craiglow made a motion approving the minutes of the Regular Meeting held 			Wednesday, January 8, 2020, as presented by the Fiscal Officer.  C. Hann seconded 		the move and the vote resulted.						M/C

		Hahn   yea			Craiglow   yea			Hann   yea

FRANKLIN COUNTY SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT
		Regarding miscellaneous Franklin County Sheriff’s Department matters, deputy 			present informed the Board that they had 16 calls for service, 23 auto accidents, 24 		assists, 19 suspicious vehicles and 33 traffic stops since the last meeting.  Trustees 		gave the deputies a detailed map, obtained from the Franklin County Auditor, 			listing the boundaries of Hamilton Township that are the sheriff’s responsibility to 		patrol (annexed areas).  After a brief discussion, the areas did not appear to be 			clearly defined.  Trustee Hann suggested that one of the deputies accompany him 			downtown to the courthouse sometime next week to get the map clarified.  

(2020-19)____MOTION TO APPROVE CLASS ATTENDANCE – MICHAEL RIFFLE
		Chief Shillingburg presented to the Board a letter from full-time firefighter Michael 		Riffle in which he requests permission to attend the CPR Instructor course 				on February 8, 2020, at a cost of $50.00.  Per the recommendation of Chief 			Shillingburg, M. Craiglow moved to approve said course with tuition to be paid 			from the township treasury.  C. Hann seconded the move and the vote resulted.  													M/C

		Hahn   yea			Craiglow   yea			Hann   yea

(2020-20)____MOTION TO APPROVE CLASS ATTENDANCE - JOHN BLANKENSHIP
		Chief Shillingburg presented to the Board a letter received from full-time 				firefighter John Blankenship in which he requests permission to complete an on-			line Fire Instructor course at a cost of $139.96.  Per the recommendation of Chief 			Shillingburg, M. Craiglow moved to approve said classes with tuition to be paid 			from the township treasury.  C. Hann seconded the move and the 					vote resulted.  									M/C

		Hahn   yea			Craiglow   yea			Hann   yea

HAMILTON TOWNSHIP FIRE DEPARTMENT
		Regarding miscellaneous Hamilton Township Fire Department matters, Chief 			Shillingburg informed the Board of the following: E171 was towed, not staring.  			Loose ground wire was found and repaired; E172 is still in service.  The stalling 			problem has not occurred; All engines have had PM services performed (oil & filter 		changes; hydrant at 880 Tecumseh has been repaired, as well as the last hydrant on 		Lockbourne Road.  This one was damaged during a fire in Pickaway County; and 			he had a meeting with Duke, they are constructing a 350,000 square foot warehouse 		on Rickenbacker Parkway.  


		

